
 

 

 

July 15-September 2025 

Dear Praying Friends, 
We praise the Lord for the grace and wisdom, and physical strength He gives us daily! In August we 
moved to a new home, which is closer to the church that we started. We are thankful for friends in the 
ministry, another BIMI missionary couple who were so kind to help us move! We have thankfully 
settled in our new home.  

We are praising the Lord for the 15 individuals who received Christ 
in the past 2 months. Please pray as we disciple them, and that they 
would be obedient to follow in water baptism. One man in particular 
name Gary is someone that we met and invited to church. I had an 
opportunity to have a conversation with him, and he seemed to have 
some knowledge of the Bible, but he was not sure about his salvation. 
One Sunday he came to church and was able to share with him the 
Gospel and he accepted Christ as his Saviour that same day. We 
praise the Lord as he has been attending church on Sundays and is 

being discipled every Tuesdays. We thank the Lord for opportunities God gives us to share the gospel!  
 
We started new discipleship classes in September every Tuesday 
morning (pic on the right) as well as a few others on specific days 
of the week. Please pray for these classes that the people will 
continue grow in their faith and spiritual walk with God.  
 
July was the beginning of typhoon and rainy season, so we have 
had a few typhoons pass through. When rainy season starts, there 
is always potential for flooding in our area, especially when a typhoon passes through which happens 
every month. Thankfully, the house we moved in is on a higher ground and the church that we are 

renting is on the 2nd floor of a commercial building. There are 
times that we must have an online midweek service because of 
flooding in the area. Even though it is like that here, we are 
thankful for God’s protection over us. It is also encouraging that 
the church people always have the desire to join the church 
services. Only God can give that desire to them, it reminds us of 
the verse in 1 Peter 2:2 “As newborn babes, desire the sincere milk of the 
word, that ye may grow thereby.” We praised God for this blessing! 
 

We are grateful for your continual prayer and support for us here in the Philippines. Please continue 
to keep us in your prayers as we serve God and please pray for our desire that we will be able to 
purchase a land for the church here in His time. May God continue to richly use us and bless us in His 
ministry! 
 
In His Service, 
Catalan Family 


